July 9, 2019

GASTONCOMMUNITYCHURCH.COM

Jeff Howe, Jr **Custom Building Systems** PO Box 6280 Gastonia, NC 28056

Re: Gaston Community Church

Dear Jeff,

I am taking a moment to write a letter of appreciation for your assistance in the planning and construction of our very first worship center. As a plant church that has been meeting for the last 11+ years in a school cafeteria, we feel Blessed and excited to have a building of our own that we can now utilize every day of the week.

You have proven to be a vital part of God's Blessing to us from the early planning stages, pricing stages and throughout construction. Although the unusually rainy winter and early spring months extended the construction time, you consistently kept Gaston Community Church's interests in mind as the project continued forward. You were very open to any questions along the way and provided answers as promptly as circumstances allowed. You and the Custom team followed up on our requests and, "made things happen", even through weather delays and some slow decisions from our Church Building Committee's.

As we are now learning to use this building, our own proverbial "House for His Name", we remain grateful for all of your past help and the continuing support in catching some of the minor issues that have come up. Now, trying to complete landscaping in a very hot and very dry weather pattern, you and your team continue to be responsive to our needs and for that we are thankful as well.

May God Bless us in our use of this great new facility, and may He Bless you and the Custom Building team for your parts in expanding God's Kingdom here in Gastonia.

Douglas L. Stover, Chair

**Gaston Community Church Building Committee**